Staff Updates

JULY 5, 2023




Capital Project Updates

D Street Traffic Calming & Active Transportation Quick-Build: Project update sent
June 28 and posted to webpage at cityofpetaluma.org/DStreetTrafficCalming;
planning to go to bid this summer and install Phase | improvements in fall

5th Street Neighborhood Greenway: To be bid and installed with D Street Traffic
Calming Phase | (see above)

N. McDowell Complete Streets: Paving underway; presenting update and seeking
Council feedback July 17

Rainier Ave: Utilities and pavement need more design. Presenting update and
seeking Council feedback September 18

Speed Radar Signs (6): Installed on gateway roads: Bodega Ave., | St., D St., and
Lakeville Hwy.




Bicycle Repair Stations

* Leadership Petaluma Class 2023’s project purchased
five bicycle fix-it stations for installation in Petaluma

* Current proposed locations include the Water
Street Bike/Ped Bridge, Lynch Creek Trail at Lucchesi
Park, Prince Park, Mary Isaak Center, and the
Downtown SMART Station

* For more information or to provide feedback,
contact Dan Berry (schpank2002@yahoo.com) and
Rhianna Frank (rfrank@cityofpetaluma.org)




Grant Updates

* US Department of Transportation Safe Streets and Roads for All: City’s
application to be submitted as part of countywide application by Sonoma
County Transportation Authority. Request includes $3.2m for intersection
improvements and $0.25m for Lakeville Corridor Study. For more
information, see June 7, 2023 PBAC meeting.




Announcements

* Sonoma-Marin Bikeshare Micromobility Program: Request for Proposals
re-issued (due August 14, 2023)




Reminder: Request a Bike Rack!

*
ABOUT SERVICES PETALUMA RESOURCES GOVERNMENT

BIKE PARKING

Providing secure and convenient bike parking is a simple, but effective way to support healthy and sustainable
transportation.

REQUEST A BIKE RACK

The City will install bike racks within the public right-of-way in commercial districts, parks, and other City-owned
property when funding becomes available. Requests will be reviewed by staff for feasibility and suitability. Submitting a
reguest does not guarantee installation.

The City does not install racks on residential streets or private property.

Location Requested (Required)

Please provide an address, landmark, business name, intersection, etc.

ber of Racks (Reg

cityofpetaluma.org/bike-parking




Upcoming Agenda Items (Tentative; Subject to Change)

* Active Transportation Plan Review

* SMART Pathway Update

* Brown Act Training

* CityThread Accelerated Mobility Playbook
* Safe Routes to Schools Task Force

* Vision Zero Update

* Wayfinding





